
 

 

Indicative changes to the Maroochydore City Centre Priority 
Development Area (PDA) Development Scheme 
Proposed Sunshine Coast Planning Scheme 2014 
(Qualified State Interest Amendment) – Special 
Entertainment Precincts includes the 
identification of a proposed Special Entertainment 
Precinct (SEP) within the Maroochydore City 
Centre PDA. 

This information sheet provides further detail 
regarding potential changes to the Maroochydore 
City Centre PDA Development Scheme. Please 
refer to the end of this information sheet about 
how to obtain further details about the proposed 
amendment. 

What are special entertainment 
precincts (SEPs)? 

The designation of special entertainment precincts 
(SEPs) is a tool available to councils under the Local 
Government Act 2009 to assist and support the live 
music industry in a given area. 

The designation of SEPs make entertainment venues 
within these precincts exempt from the amplified 
music noise requirements of State liquor licencing 
laws and, instead, transfers responsibility to council 
for the regulation of amplified music noise emissions 
from venues in these precincts. 

Designating a SEP in the 
Maroochydore City Centre PDA  
Development in the Maroochydore City Centre PDA is 
regulated by the Maroochydore City Centre PDA 
Development Scheme under the jurisdiction of 
Economic Development Queensland (EDQ).  

Although the planning scheme does not otherwise 
apply to development in the Maroochydore City 
Centre PDA, the Local Government Act 2009 still 
requires SEPs to be identified in the planning scheme.  
All other requirements, including buffers and any 
relevant noise criteria for development within the 
proposed PDA SEP, will need to be provided for via 
separate amendments to the PDA development 
scheme. 

 

While the necessary amendments to the PDA 
development scheme will follow a separate 
amendment process, indicative drafting changes have 
been prepared for information purposes as part of the 
currently proposed planning scheme amendment. 
These indicative drafting changes are shown in 
Figure 1 Indicative changes (overleaf).  

Need further information? 

Further details on the proposed amendment (full 
documentation) can be: 

• viewed and/or purchased at Council’s 
Development Information Counter in 
Maroochydore or at Council’s administration 
buildings in Nambour and Caloundra; or 

• downloaded from Council’s website -   
https://haveyoursay.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au/ope
n-consultation 

The website also provides details on how to make a 
written submission about the proposed amendment. 
Submissions must be received by Council no later 
than 4:30pm on Friday, 9 November 2018. 

For further information, please contact Council’s 
Strategic Planning Branch on (07) 5420 8953 or 
email planningscheme@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au 
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